ITEM NO.
3

From: Elizabeth Ooms-Graziano

To: April Jacobs

Subject: Re: 2022 Medical Contribution Letter for 9/7/21 Board Packet
Date: Thursday, September 2, 2021 3:27:45 PM

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Hi April,

Can you please include my public comment below for the September 7th Board meeting? | want to let
the Board know to disregard the letter | had previously sent you and is included in the Board packet. My
comment below clarified my misunderstanding of the out of state premiums.

Please let me know if | need to send my comments below separately or if this email will suffice.

Thanks,
Elizabeth

Subject: Public Comment Iltem No. 6.3
Dear Board of Directors:

As | was reviewing the September 7th Board packet, | was still troubled why CALPERS would contract to
increase the PPO premiums so much for out of state retirees. | decided to call CALPERS again today,
September 2, 2021 to confirm the out of state rates again.

Fortunately, the person | had on the phone this time clarified that my out of state premium would be
$2,204.05 and not the $2,461.63 that | originally thought and confirmed with CALPERS previously.
Apparently, the previous CALPERS agent did not realized | was not a State retiree and | had thought PA
only, was abbreviation for Pennsylvania state residents instead of "Public Agency". CALPERS never
mentioned PA or State and distinguished the different rates in their 2021 out of state premiums, since the
rates for both were the same.

| apologize for the misunderstanding and wasting your time. Please disregard my August 23, 2021 letter
regarding my concerns on the 2022 out of state premium contribution.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Ooms-Graziano

On Saturday, August 28, 2021, 12:31:46 PM PDT, April Jacobs <ajacobs@scvwa.org> wrote:

Hi Elizabeth — Hope you are enjoying retirement and are doing well. | will include in the Board packet that
gets run on Tuesday. Let me know if you need anything further. Thank you and take care of yourself.

From: Elizabeth Ooms-Graziano <elizabethgraziano@yahoo.com>
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Sent: Thursday, August 26, 2021 12:56 PM
To: April Jacobs <ajacobs@scvwa.org>
Subject: 2022 Medical Contribution Letter for 9/7/21 Board Packet

CAUTION - EXTERNAL SENDER

Hi April,

| hope you are doing well at the Agency. | have attached a letter to the Board of Directors regarding my
concerns on the 2022 Medical Contribution based on the Finance and Administration Committee meeting
packet on August 16, 2021. Can you please attached my letter with attachments for the September 7,
2021 Board meeting regarding the same subject?

Please let me know if you have any questions or if | need to do something different to get my letter of
concern before the Board approves the 2022 Medical Contribution Resolution.

Thanks and have a great weekend!

Elizabeth

(818) 448-5120



